
Magdalena Grossberger 

This photo of me was taken in Sombor before the beginning of the new school year. There was no
Jewish school in Sombor, the closest was in Novi Sad, so I attended the local schools. There were 3
or 4 other Jewish kids in my class at school, but no Jewish teachers. The Jewish children were
always among the best students. In my grade, boys and girls were in the same class. Once a week
all the children in the school had religion lessons. Each minority group had a teacher sent in to
teach that group. All of the Jewish kids in the school were together in one class for this lesson. We
mainly studied Bible stories and Hebrew. The law allowed us Jewish children to stay at home on
Jewish holidays. The Jewish children in my school went to school on Saturdays but none of the
Jewish kids went to school on the holidays. I recall that young people did not socialize or travel in
those days as they do now; people spent more time closer to home. As a child I went to school and
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came home. During the free time I rode bicycle or played by the canal near our house. My friends
did not come to our house very often and almost never slept over. Most of my friends were Jewish
but I had a few non-Jewish friends. Once the war started the non-Jewish children in the school
would no longer socialize with the Jewish ones. I would pass other kids from my class on the street
and they would not say hello. However, even during the war I maintained friendships with two
Serbian students from school.
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